GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION
(Greater Egypt)

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
APRIL 2, 2014

A meeting of the Executive Committee Board Members (hereinafter, “Committee”) convened on Wednesday, April 2, 2014 at 6:07 p.m. at the office of Greater Egypt, Marion, Illinois. 

Officers of the Board Present: Kevin Baity, Chair; Julie Peterson, First Vice-Chair;  Jeffery Robinson, Third Vice-Chair; Brian Otten, Fourth Vice-Chair; Steve Damron, Treasurer; Curt Grothoff, Secretary; Fred Kelly, At Large
Absent Officers of the Board:  Don Gass, Second Vice-Chair 

Staff Present: Cary M. Minnis, Executive Director; Jenny A. Richardson, Administrator
Call to Order


Mr. Baity, Chair, called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m.  Ms. Richardson reported and Mr. Baity determined that a quorum was physically present.  Ms. Richardson recorded the proceedings of the meeting.
Budgeting and Staffing


Mr. Minnis began the discussion explaining that several program budgets will be affected by Mr. Ma’s resignation. The SIMPO, IDOT Rural, and EDA Planning grants will all be impacted. A review of the FY 2014 budget was conducted and Mr. Minnis explained that the unused portion of the IDOT rural planning grant will have to be used for matching the EDA planning grant in FY 15 instead using all in FY 14 as originally planned. That will require using local funds for matching EDA this year. The net result will be the same, but the timing of the IDOT match will come in next fiscal year.
Mr. Minnis reviewed a draft of the FY 15 budget and explained that with the additional grants that have been awarded there is enough money in the FY 15 budget to hire an additional planner. The new position has been included in the draft FY 15 budget. The goal of hiring the additional planner would be to allow one of the staff roles to be more specialized in economic development as was the plan when Mr. Henson was hired as the Economic Development Specialist. The new planner would be given the responsibilities for the IEPA water quality programs, the hazard mitigation planning and grants, and would be available assist with other program needs as they arise. The Economic Development Specialist would then be able to focus more time on EDA and DRA planning grants and EDA and DRA grant administration. This will be especially helpful as the Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy needs to be completely revised in 2015.   

Currently there is a need for additional assistance on the Jackson County Hazard Mitigation grant and by the time the planner could be hired we will hopefully be starting the updates for the County Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plans. The volunteer lake monitoring program will also be in full swing in the next month or so. 

A motion was made by Mr. Grothoff to move forward with the hiring of a planner, seconded by Mr. Robinson. All members present voted "AYE".  Motion carried.
Adjournment


There being no further business, motion made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Mr. Grothoff to adjourn the meeting at 6:59 p.m.  All members present voted "AYE".  Motion carried.
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Adjournment


There being no further business, motion made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Mr. Gass to adjourn the meeting at 6:59 p.m.  All members present voted "AYE".  Motion carried.

Handouts

Agenda
Projected Draft Annual Budget – Fiscal Year 2015


Copies of all background documents furnished to the Commission in connection with this meeting are on file in the office of Greater Egypt, Marion, Illinois.
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